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T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

Attached for City Council consideration is a letter to Mayor Sivertsen and Ketchikan Gateway 
Borough Mayor Dial from Alaska Adjutant General Torrence Saxe in response to the City and 
Borough issued Declaration of Disaster Emergency for the March 20, 2025, Wolfe Point 
Landslide. 

As stated in the letter, the State has concluded that the damages resulting from the March 20, 
2025, landslide are not “widespread or severe” enough to qualify for a declaration of disaster 
emergency and state disaster funding. While the City has incurred costs associated with the event 
response, Borough staff has concluded that their expenses are not substantive enough to warrant 
efforts for reimbursement or other assistance. City staff remains in consultation with 
representatives of the State Emergency Operations Center (SEOC) on alternatives for seeking 
financial remuneration for the expenses incurred by the City to maintain basic transportation 
services for the community when the State ceased to continue such services as a result of the 
landslide. 

While the final costs of the City’s emergency financial outlay remain outstanding, staff welcomes 
any comments or suggestions the City Council may have on how to seek proper and due financial 
consideration for its role in addressing the State’s infrastructure failure.  

TO: The Honorable Mayor & City Council Initials:  

FROM: Lacey G. Simpson, Acting City Manager File #: MGR25-318 

DATE: May 9, 2025 Mtg. #: 05/15/25 MRf 

RE: State Response Letter to March 20, 2025, Declaration of Disaster Emergency 
for Wolfe Point Landslide  

9f






